
APPENDIX D 

Historic and 2023 Community Consultation Logs 



Date Time Contact Details
Wednesday, September 24, 2014 NIRB, AANDC, KIA, NWB, WSCC Letter of closure from Maria Egerton
Monday, January 26, 2015 2-3 pm KIA -  Jeff Tulugak, Craig Beardsaw; KIV  – Maria Egerton, Andrew 

Berry, Emily McNie
Informal meeting with KIA – discussed summer inspections, program and gave permission to use camp on snow mobile excursion to Ennadai Lake

Wednesday, January 28, 2015 6-10 pm NTI - Keith Morrison, Jorgan Aitaok, Miguel Chenier, Chris Arko, Chris 
Kalluk, Carson Gillis, Ryan Gillis, Kate Chenier
NIRB – Joe Ohokannoak
KIA -  Jeff Tulugak, Craig Beardsaw
KIV - Jim Paterson, Jeff Ward, Andrew Berry,
John Robins, Maria Egerton, Emily McNie, Reesa Meltzer

Annual Roundup dinner discussing Angilak property and Areva hearings and FEIS.

Tuesday, January 27, 2015 2:35- 2:55 pm KIA -  Jeff Tulugak, Craig Beardsaw in attendance CSR session – Maria Egerton (De-Risking EA studies by Conducting Early-Stage Baseline Monitoring)
Thursday, March 5, 2015 3pm Areva Final Hearing. Kiv – Maria Egerton, Jessie Oonark Gallery – 

Sheryl, Martha
Maria spoke to Sheryl (co-operator Jessie Oonark Art Gallery Baker Lake and Martha (artist and Baker community member) about the hearing that was taking place. Why it was taking place, where, and when and that 
they could attend any part and could speak during the community round table. Sheryl expressed here concerns about how mining changed the community in Manitoba where she grew up. The felt the introduction of 
strange men was a danger to young girls in the community. Martha expressed her desire for the children to have work, but was also concerned about how the Areva mine might change the community negatively with 
the introduction of income and use of drugs and lack of home care for children when parents were away working. 

Saturday, March 7, 2015 1pm Maria met a woman (Baker community member) selling caribou fur 
clothing at the community center during the hearing. 

Maria explained that she worked for Kivalliq Energy, a uranium exploration company in permitting and environmental, and discussed some to the observations she collects on caribou as part of baseline studies and 
why (to assess caribou land use in the area and predict and mitigate potential impacts to caribou). Woman introduced her mother and explained that her mother had made the clothing and was born on the land 
around baker. Woman and Maria sat together during 2 and a half days of the hearing. The woman occasionally interpreted comments from community members and elders for Maria when they weren’t captured by 
interpreters.

Saturday, June 6, 2015 2:30 PM Robert Janes (Mayor Rankin Inlet), Joseph Aupaluktuq (Mayor Baker 
Lake), Paul Kanayok (Chairperson HTC), Peter Alareak (KIA Director), 
Norman Attungala (KIA Director), Alex Ishalook (Chairperson HTC)

Letter to, from JW re: request for community meeting letter and community factsheet in English and Inuktitut 

Monday, June 29, 2015 7- 9:15 pm Rankin Inlet Hamlet community visit and presentation. 
Andy Berry presented, Maria Egerton assisted.
In attendance:  Robert Janes (Mayor Rankin Inlet),Craig Beardsall 
(KIA),David Kanayok, Sam Twyee, Roger Subqut, Jerome Tattuinee, 
Willie Alogut, Jack Kabuitok, John Ayaruaq, Levi Curley, Alex 
Sammurtok, 2 women who chose not to provide their names 

Q - Woman 1 - How can you ensure that the Uranium you sell won't end up being used for weapons? Do you have any buyers? Will you be flying yellowcake out? It’s my understanding that if a plane carrying 
yellowcake crashed it would be an environmental disaster.
A - Andy explained how Canadian Uranium is regulated by the CNSC
A - Andy and Maria explained that we are an exploration company, that we are still a long way from selling or transporting yellowcake. Maria explained if and when the project ever became a mine, all aspects of it 
including whatever the proposed method of transportation of yellowcake would be, would have to go through a complete environmental review and related public hearings. 
Q – Jack - Does drilling release any radioactive particles to the air or soil?  
A - Andy explained that Kivalliq separates the hot drill cuttings from other drill muds and stores them in sealed drums.
Q – Alex requested a paper copy of the entire presentation. Commented that the agreement with NTI was not favorable to the Inuit. He found the $50,000 advance royalty payments and the $1mil payment upon 
reaching stated resource level insufficient.  
A - Andy responded that Kiv has invested $55 million within the IOL to date. That there are significant costs related to exploration that are not reflected in the presentation and that he could email him a digital copy of 
the presentation.
Comments: Jerome commented that he had seen the camp the year before and it was very clean. Also that when the helicopter landed, they saw caribou grazing on the rocks and he was concerned about stepping on 
uranium rock. He recalled that Andy used the scintillometer to measure radioactivity.

Tuesday, June 30, 2015 8:30-10 pm Arviat Hamlet community visit and presentation. 
Andy Berry presenter, Maria Egerton assisted.
In attendance:  Emil Arnalak (interpreter), Phillip Kigusiutnak, Lucien 
Kabuitok, Roxanne Konek, Susan Konek, Sophie Kuksuk, Alysia 
Kuksuk, Martha Nutarasungnik, Laurent Pameolik, Jason Irksuk, Jason 
Irksuk Sr.,   Sandra Irksuk, Racheal Okotak, Matthew Okotak, David 
Illungiayok, Silis Illungiayok, John Akammak, Linda Sheetoga, Malena 
Sheetoga, Shanelle Sheetoga, Sarah Iblauk, Paul Iblauk, Stacey 
Kritaqliluk, Travis Kritaqliluk, Doyle Mukyungnik, Leo Mukyungnik, 
John Nungnilk, Janet Nungnilk, Charlie Alareak, Celina Iootna, Bobby 
Iootna, Lydia Mukyungnik, Cecelia Shamee, Ernie Sreetak, Peter 
Kritaqliluk, Peter Adjuk, Jonah Sewoee.

Emil Arnalak worked as interpreter and will be employed as a helper for the upcoming program. Our flight was delayed, Emil communicated our delay to community and set up hall in our absence.
Former employees Martha Nutarasungnik, Ernie Sreetak, and Eugene Shamee came to greet us. Martha introduced us to her bother and sister-in –law Paul and Sandra Iblauk, both looking for work. 
Sandra Iblauk provided a resume – interested in work as a kitchen helper.
Paul Iblauk provided a resume – has experience as a core splitter and is interested in work as a core splitter or drilling assistant. He expressed his interest in geology in general.
David Illungiayok provided a resume - has experience as a core splitter and is interested in work as a core splitter or drilling assistant.  
Jason Irksuk Sr. commented to Andy that he was hungry.
Peter Adjuk helped us carry bags back to hotel and commented that he too was hungry.

Thursday, July 2, 2015 7-9 pm Baker Lake Hamlet community visit and presentation. 
Andy Berry presenter, Maria Egerton assisted.
In attendance: Alexander Alooq (interpreter), 
Valerie Niego, Victoria Amarook (867) 793-4892

Q – Victoria asked if there are jobs
A – Andy explained that for now we have only a few jobs and we have taken them back first. If we do well on our first few drill holes, we might have the opportunity to hire more
Victoria is trained as a cook, or cook helper, and interested in working with us.  

Saturday, July 4, 2015 INAC, KIA, NIRB, NWB, WSCC Notification of the Commencement of Operations letters sent. 
Friday, August 7, 2015 INAC, KIA, NIRB, NWB, WSCC Notification of the Closure of Operations letters sent
Monday, January 25, 2016 11am Government of Nunavut - Resident Geologist, Mike Beauregard Talked with Andrew Berry at Roundup. Company and technical update
Wednesday, January 27, 2016 12-2pm Jim Paterson, Jeff Ward, Andrew Berry, Cam Barker, Chris Arko, Chris 

Kalluk, Jorgan Aitaok
NTI/Kivalliq Lunch at Rogue. Company and technical update

Friday, June 24, 2016 INAC, KIA, NIRB, NWB, WSCC Notification of the Commencement of Operations letters sent. 
Wednesday, August 10, 2016 INAC, KIA, NIRB, NWB, WSCC Notification of the Closure of Operations letters sent
November 7 to December 6, 2016 NTI Carson Gillis Emails and telephone calls regarding Inuit Owned Land Parcels (IOLs). 
Wednesday, January 25, 2017 6pm Jim Paterson, Jeff Ward, Andrew Berry, Emily McNie, Carson Gillis, 

Chris Kalluk, Jorgan Aitaok, Miguel Chenier
NTI Dinner at Rogue. Company and technical update

Friday, March 31, 2017 Nunavut Tunngavik Incorporated Paid annual fees and royalty payments to NTI. 



Wednesday, January 24, 2018 6pm Jim Paterson, Jeff Ward, Andrew Berry, Emily McNie, Chris Kalluk, 
Jorgan Aitaok, Miguel Chenier

NTI/Kivalliq Dinner at Steamworks. Company and technical update. 

Monday, February 14, 2022 10 am -12 pm Stephanie Lutz - Arviat HTO
Stephanie Lutz - Hamlet of Whale Cove
Stephanie Lutz - Issatik HTO
Stephanie Lutz - Hamlet of Rankin Inlet
Stephanie Lutz - Aqigiq HTO
Stephanie Lutz - Baker Lake HTO

Called Arviat HTO to confirm contact information.
Called Hamlet of Whale Cove to confirm council members and contact information.
Called Issatik HTO to request contact name and email, would only provide general email to send correspondence and documents.
Called Rankin Inlet Hamlet for Mayor's contact information and Kangiqliniq HTO number as current one was not in use, they were busy and asked if would call back. 
Called Aqigiq HTO to confirm contact information.
Called Baker Lake HTO to confirm contact information.

Thursday, February 17, 2022 6pm Marina Carvalho - KIA (Luis Manzo)
Marina Carvalho - Hamlet of Baker Lake
Marina Carvalho - Hamlet of Whale Cove 
Marina Carvalho - Hamlet of Rankin Inlet
Marina Carvalho - Hamlet of Chesterfield Inlet
Marina Carvalho - Hamlet of Arviat
Marina Carvalho - NTI (Carson Gilles)
Marina Carvalho - Arviat HTO
Marina Carvalho - Aqigiq HTO
Marina Carvalho - Kangiqliniq HTO
Marina Carvalho - Issatik HTO
Marina Carvalho - Baker Lake HTO

Email to request Consultation

Friday, February 18, 2022 Marina Carvalho - Kangiqliniq HTO Email response from Kangiqliniq HTO that consultation request would be presented to the board the following week.
11am Marina Carvalho - Hamlet of Baker Lake Phone call to follow up  email for Community Consultation. No answer
12pm Marina Carvalho - NTI Carson from NTI responded the email acknowledging receipt and wishing "the best of luck and if we need more information or have any questions we will contact you"
1pm Marina Carvalho - Hamlet of Arviat Phone call to follow up  email for Community Consultation. No answer. Left a voice message to Melodie Obszarski
1:30pm Marina Carvalho - HTO Baker Lake Spoke with Carmen and she explained they were returning to the office this week. I resent the email which she confirmed receipt and said she would bring the matter to the next Board Meeting (date to be determined 

next week).We expect to receive an email from them after the Board Meeting
2pm Marina Carvalho - Hamlet of Arviat Spoke with Steve England and he explained that Counsel meetings happen twice a month. In March they will be held on Mar 8th and Mar 22nd. He suggested the company to participate in the counsel meeting on the 

day before the Public Consultation. For public consultation we would need to rent the space and the Hamlet will advertise on Radio, Facebook and Arviat Local News. We need to send an official requirement to the 
mayor authorizing our participation in the counsel meeting. There is a limitation of 50 or 100 people due to COVID.

2:30pm Marina Carvalho - HTO Arviat Spoke with Nicole who confirmed the receipt of the email and agree on an in-person consultation in the third week of March. She said we could suggest the date and time. We will follow up with an email to confirm 
the date.

10:30am Marina Carvalho - Hamlet of Baker Lake Left a message for Sheldon Dorey to return my call
10:30am Marina Carvalho - Kangiqliniq HTO Email received from Kangiqliniq HTO (Andre Aokaut) confirming that they would like to have an in-person consultation
11am Marina Carvalho - Hamlet of Arviat Attempt to contact Steve to verify if we could meet with the Mayor March 21st or do all meetings on the same day (Council, HTO and Public) in order to accommodate meetings in Arviat. He was not in the office, left a 

message that I would call again in the afternoon.
5pm Marina Carvalho - Hamlet of Arviat (Melodie Obszarski) Melodie returned the call from Wednesday. I explained that I had spoken with Steve and he suggested the date of March 22nd when they are having the Council Meeting. She confirmed that the Council Meetings are 

held during the evening from 6pm to 8pm.
5pm Marina Carvalho - Hamlet of Baker Lake Spoke with Darlene and she asked me to call again tomorrow morning to speak directly to Sheldon about our visit (Sheldon was in training the whole day today)
5pm Marina Carvalho - Hamlet of Rankin Inlet Phone call to follow up email for Community Consultation. Left a voice message to Darren Flynn asking to return my call
6pm Marina Carvalho - Hamlet of Rankin Inlet Darren Flynn returned the call and confirmed that there are no restrictions for in-person consultation. He will answer  my email tomorrow morning confirming their availability to receive us in March. he also pointed 

out that as of Feb 24, indoor meetings are limited to 25 people which he thinks that Public Consultation might not be  the best option for now.
February 25,2022 10am

4pm
Marina Carvalho - Hamlet of Baker Lake
Marina Carvalho - Hamlet of Baker Lake

Tried to contact Sheldon Dorey but he was in meetings
Tried to contact Sheldon Dorey again but he was not available.

9am Marina Carvalho - Hamlet of Baker Lake Tried to contact Sheldon Dorey again but he was not in the office yet. I left a message with my phone number to return my call
9am Marina Carvalho - Hamlet of Rankin Inlet Email to Darren Flynn (SAO) confirming their availability on March 21st
11am Marina Carvalho - Hamlet of Rankin Inlet (HTO) Email to Andre (HTO) confirming their availability on March 21st
12:30pm Marina Carvalho - Hamlet of Baker Lake Sheldon returned the call and informed that he and the Mayor won't be in town on the third week of March. They have medical appointment in Winnipeg
4:30pm Marina Carvalho - Hamlet of Arviat Email to Steve England  requesting to meet on March 15 or March 16 during the day following by the Public Consultation in the evening
4:30pm Marina Carvalho - Hamlet of Baker Lake Email to Sheldon requesting to meet on March 15 or March 16 during the day following by the Public Consultation in the evening
4:30pm Marina Carvalho - Hamlet of Rankin Inlet Email to Darren Flynn requesting to meet on March 14 during the day following by the Public Consultation in the evening
4:30pm Marina Carvalho - Hamlet of Rankin Inlet (HTO) Email to Andre (HTO) requesting to change the date to March 14
6:00pm Marina Carvalho - Hamlet of Rankin Inlet Darren returned my email confirming availability on March 14 during Council Meeting (1:30pm) and/or March 15 at 10:30am

March 1 -  March 11, 2022 Marina Carvalho - Hamlet of Baker Lake
Marina Carvalho - Hamlet of Rankin Inlet
Marina Carvalho - Hamlet of Arviat
Marina Carvalho - Baker Lake HTO
Marina Carvalho - Kangiqliniq HTO
Marina Carvalho - Arviat HTO

Several emails were exchanged in order to schedule meetings.
All Hamlet & HTO representatives suggested in person meetings.
Hamlets were requested to post the Public Meeting on their Facebook page and Local Radio.

February 23,2022

February 24,2022

February 28,2022



Monday, March 14, 2022 Kangiqliniq HTO (Rankin Inlet) In-Person Meeting
Chairman, Samuel Alagalak 
Vice-chair, Sampson Kowmuk 
Sectary Treasurer, Harry Ittinuar 
Director, Nigel Kubluitok 
Director, Kaluk Tatty 
Director, Levi Curley 
ValOre - Colin Smith/ Marina Carvalho/ Tara Gunson (APEX)

Questions raised regarding proposed drilling program (starting date and length of the program) and environmental baseline studies.
We explained Hemmera has been corrected to complete environmental baseline studies.
Request for a map of the planned drilling area and which measures we would follow to protect the Caribou.
We explained that the KIA Mobile Caribou Conservation Measures would be followed and Wildlife Monitors would be hired through the HTO's with authority to stop the activities if required.
Concerns raised regarding low level helicopter flights and the exploration for Uranium.
HTO suggested that we should educate the people to not be afraid of Uranium.
HTO expressed general support of the program as long as there was to be consistnet effective communicaiton and adherence to the other issues dicussed.

Monday, March 14, 2022 Rankin Inlet Public Meeting
Andrew Qkerolik
Mary Rose (translator)
ValOre - Colin Smith/ Marina Carvalho/ Tara Gunson (APEX)

Suggestion that all communication should improve as community members do not know who we are and what we are doing.
Suggestion to have a bilingual liaison officer for a better communication and to provide updates of the activities performed on a regular basis

Tuesday, March 15, 2022 Hamlet of Rankin Inlet
Attendee Names (5 people): SAO Darren Flynn;  Martha Hickes; 
Megan Pizzo Lyall; Justin Merrit;  Michael Shouldice
ValOre - Colin Smith/ Marina Carvalho/ Tara Gunson (APEX)

Attendee's mentioned the importance of a good communication between the Company and Community.  Questions regarding  Job opportunities for local people and training certification, contracts with local business 
and how much investment would stay in Nunavut. Concerns raised regarding Caribou disturbance especially low level flights. All concerns were addressed and we committed to have two Wildlife Monitors hired 
through the HTO onsite at all times the Project is running.
Expressed general support of the program as long as there was to be consistant effective communicaiton and adherence to the issues dicussed.

Tuesday, March 15, 2022 Hamlet of Baker Lake In-Person Meeting
Baker Lake Mayor Richard Aksawnee
Baker Lake SAO Sheldon Dorey
ValOre - Colin Smith/ Marina Carvalho/ Tara Gunson (APEX)

Questions raised regarding the exploration program and the next stages after the drilling program.
They reinforced the importance of having the HTO supporting the project and that the Hamlet and the HTO positions must align.
Concerns raised about Caribou and environmental protection.
Discussion regarding Baker Lake as the main hub for logistics and resources. Questions raised regarding utilizing local business and people. Asked to keep communication open and clear.
Expressed general support of the program as long as HTO was also in support.

Tuesday, March 15, 2022 HTO Baker Lake In-Person Meeting
Chairman, Phillip Putumiraqtuq 
Vice-chair, James Kalluk 
Sectary treasurer, Hosea Iksiraq 
Director, Eva Elytook
Director, John Etegoyok 
Director, Joedee Joedee
Director, Alex Justin Iqqaat
Director, Timothy Evviuk
ValOre - Colin Smith/ Marina Carvalho/ Tara Gunson (APEX)
Translator - Sarah

Initial questions raised were about AREVA Resources Canada Inc.'s Kiggavik Uranium Mine Project, which was not allowed to proceed by NIRB in 2016  due to uncertainties and concerns with respect to environmental 
and socioeconomic effects as a number of board members thought Angilak was the same project.
Questions were similar to other meetings generally regarding Caribou protection, garbage and environmental issues.
Board members wanted to know if the Wildlife Monitors would have authority to shut down the drills when caribou herds approached.
We confirmed that wildlife monitors would have the authority to follow the KIA Mobile Caribou Conservation Measures.
Questions were also raised regarding the size and continuity of exploration.
Request for a site visit when possible.

Tuesday, March 15, 2022 Baker Lake Public Meeting
Attendee 13 people
ValOre -  Colin Smith/Tara Gunson/Marina Carvalho
Translator - Alexander

Woman asked about NTI Agreement and also why there was no activity at the project between 2016 and 2021. 
Questions asked about job opportunities, who will post the jobs and what the shift hours would be.
Questions about COVID, such as if everyone coming to Nunavut would be fully vaccinated.
We explained all project personnel are following the Federal Guidance and everyone would be fully vaccinated and with a COVID plan in place, rapid testing and isolation, if needed.

Wednesday, March 16, 2022 Hamlet of Arviat In-Person Meeting
Arviat Mayor, Joe Savikataaq Jr. 
Arviat SAO, Steve England
ValOre - Colin Smith/ Marina Carvalho/ Tara Gunson (APEX)

Questions regarding the stage of the project and if our current reserve was enough to become a mine.
Colin explained that ValOre still needs to do more work to expand the reserve, that the potential is there but it can takes many years.
They were happy to see us back performing  some work because it was very quiet in the past few years.
The Mayor reinforced that they can provide trained workforce and asked us to consider Arviat as the main point for our Logistics. 

Wednesday, March 16, 2022 Arviat HTO In-Person Meeting
Attendee Names: Sam Muckpah (Chair); Gordy Kidlapik (Director); 
Thomas Ubluriak (Director)
ValOre - Colin Smith/ Marina Carvalho/ Tara Gunson (APEX)
Translator - Bobby Suluk

Meeting cancelled due to lack of quorum.
To be rescheduled to a virtual meeting when in-person consolation trip concluded.

Wednesday, March 16, 2022 Arviat Public Meeting
Attendee 7 + 5 coming at the end
ValOre - Colin Smith/ Marina Carvalho/ Tara Gunson (APEX)
Translator - Bobby Suluk

PowerPoint presentation with large printed maps on walls, Q & A session and then gift raffle. 
Some young men who joined mid-meeting asked about local business and job opportunities.
There were no questions other than job opportunities.
We explained all job positions would be posted soon through the Hamlet.

Thursday, March 24, 2022 Arviat HTO Virtual meeting scheduled for March 28, 2022 at 7 pm.
Monday, March 28, 2022 Arviat HTO Virtual meeting was canceled by the HTO due to lack of quorum.
March 24 - April 04, 2022 Kangiqliniq HTO (Rankin Inlet)

Baker Lake HTO
Arviat HTO

All HTO's were contacted to request community member names for Wildlife Monitor positions.
Baker Lake HTO provided referrals.

Tuesday, April 12, 2022 Kangiqliniq HTO (Rankin Inlet) Received Letter of Non-Support for the Project. Reached out to discuss what had chnaged their minds since the meeting.
Thursday, May 5, 2022 Hamlet of Baker Lake Received Letter of Support for the Project.
Friday, June 17, 2022 Baker Lake - Hamlet, HTO, KIA response to an email from Mayor Richard Aksawnee providing an update of our operations and addressing concerns about the Caribou migration
Thursday, July 7, 2022 Baker Lake - Hamlet, HTO, KIA update email with ValOre's operations (end of the spring program - RC drilling - and commencing of the summer program - Diamond Drilling
Thursday, July 28, 2022 Hamlet of Baker Lake - SAO Sheldon Dorey, Mayor Richard 

Aksawnee, ASAO Robert Seeteenak
Hamlet of Arviat - SAO Steve England; Mayor Joe Savikataaq Jr; ASAO 
Michael Cohen
KIA - Valerie Niego (CLO Baker Lake); James Taipana
HTO Baker Lake - Carmen

Email site visit invitation.
Hamlet and HTO of Baker Lake confirmed the visit.
Hamlet of Arviat could not go, but a virtual meeting for an activities update was scheduled.
James Taipana and Valerie Niego responded the KIA would not be able to participate this time but would make theirselves available for next time.



Monday, August 8, 2022 Nutaaq Camp Visit
Baker Lake - Mayor, Richard Aksawnee
Baker Lake - Hamlet representative, Willie
Baker Lake - HTO Chair, Phillip Putumiraqtuq
Baker Lake - HTO Vice chair, James Kalluk
ValOre - Colin Smith/ Philo Schoeman (APEX)

The site visit was very positive.
Visitors observed and were able to understand the activities performed in Nutaaq Camp and ValOre's commitment to run the  program in terms of people, environment and wild life.
Following a quick presentation with coffee and cake, we engaged in a very positive open conversation about the project, our intent, and potential future development in Nunavut. 

Tuesday, August 9, 2022 Zoom meeting
Arviat - Mayor, Joe Savitaaq Jr. 
Arviat  - Acting SAO, Michael Cohen
ValOre  - Colin Smith/Philo Schoeman/Marina Carvalho

Mismatched schedules didn’t allow for a site visit, but very positive Zoom meeting.
Mr. Savitaaq  was in favour of the project with the intent of increasing opportunities for Arviat and suggested to implement uranium information in future presentations to educate people about Uranium as it is 
currently feared in the community as being dangerous. Mr. Savitaaq also suggested it would be beneficial to dedicate a few slides on how uranium exploration and in particular, mining, can be conducted safely for the 
proximal communities, employee, wildlife, and environment.

Thursday, April 6, 2023 6pm Marina Carvalho - KIA (Luis Manzo)
Marina Carvalho - Hamlet of Baker Lake
Marina Carvalho - Hamlet of Arviat
Marina Carvalho - NTI (Carson Gilles)
Marina Carvalho - Arviat HTO
Marina Carvalho - Baker Lake HTO

Email to communicate the spring mobilization for the 2023 Exploration Program and the Agreement to sell 100% of ValOre's insterest in the Angilak Property to Labrador

Monday, June 5, 2023 10am Marina Carvalho - Mayor, Richard Aksawnee, SAO Sheldon Dorey, 
ASAO Robert Seeteenak, HTO Manager Harold Putumiraqtuq

Initial Zoom Meeting for June 5 cancelled due to mismatched schedules. After variuos emails a new Zoom meeting was agreed apon on June 15, 2023.

Thursday, June 15, 2023 9am Zoom Meeting
Baker Lake - Mayor, Richard Aksawnee
Baker Lake - HTO Chair Harold Putumiraqtuq                            Baker 
Lake - SAO Sheldon Dorey                                                      ValOre - CEO 
Jim Paterson                                                                 ValOre - VP Colin 
Smith                                                                    ValOre - Marina Carvalho                                                                   
Latitude Uranium - CEO John Jentz                                                    
Latitude Uranium - VP Nancy Normore                                               
APEX Geoscience - Philo Schoeman

Zoom Meeting was conducted, new owners of Angilak Project was introduced to Baker Lake representatives: Latitude Uranium: CEO and VP of Exploration. Short presentation was provided highlighting the planned 
Summer core drilling program and mapping project. Mayor and members were very positive about the recent past exploration conducted at the Angilak Property and the employment provided. Mayor requested that 
communication channels be kept open and to make it easier to solve challenges. A list of personnel employed during the Spring Mobe was requested by the Mayor and a list of 11 people were sent to him shortly after 
the meeting via email.

Wednesday, July 12, 2023 Philo Schoeman - Mayor, Richard Aksawnee, SAO Sheldon Dorey, 
ASAO Robert Seeteenak, HTO Chair Harold Putumiraqtuq

Email invitation for an in-person site visit on July 21, followed by an in-person meeting with the CEO and VP of Latitude Uranium in Baker Lake on July 25. Mayor and SAO confirmed interest and visit scheduled for Fri, 
Jul 21. Weather during Fri Jul 21 was unsuitable and visit postponed at 14h30 to the next day, Sat, Jul 22.

Saturday, Jul 22, 2023 12pm to 6pm Nutaaq Camp Visit
Baker Lake - Mayor, Richard Aksawnee
Baker Lake - Councillor, Joedee Joedee
Baker Lake - Councillor, Francis Iyago                                        Baker 
Lake - HTO Vice Chair, Eva Elytook
Baker Lake - HTO Director, John Etegoyok                                    Baker 
Lake - HTO Director, Paul Kabloona                         Translator
Latitude Uranium - VP Nancy Normore                                               
APEX Geoscience - Philo Schoeman

The site visit was very positive.
Visitors observed and were able to understand the exploration process performed in Nutaaq Camp and Latitude Uranium's commitment to run the program in terms of people, environment and wild life.
Lunch was followed by a quick corporate presentation, a visit to the core shack and 4 visitors conducted a helicopter site visit to one of the core drills. Afterwards a very positive, open discussion was had about the 
project, our intent, and potential future development in Nunavut and especially closer to Baker Lake.

Tuesday, Jul 25, 2023 10am Combined Meeting of HTO and Hamlet Councillors in Council 
Chambers
Baker Lake - Mayor, Richard Aksawnee
Baker Lake - ASAO, Robert Seeteenak                                            Baker 
Lake - Councillor, Becky Tootoo                                          Baker Lake - 
Councillor, Joedee Joedee                                        Baker Lake - 
Councillor, Lars Qaqqaq
Baker Lake - Councillor, Francis Iyago                                           Baker 
Lake - HTO Chair, Harold Putumiraqtuq                                        Baker 
Lake - HTO Vice Chair, Eva Elytook
Baker Lake - HTO Director, John Etegoyok                                    Baker 
Lake - HTO Director, Paul Kabloona                                      HTO 
Secretary and Summer student attached to HTO                                                         
Translator
Latitude Uranium - CEO, John Jentz                                                     
Latitude Uranium - VP, Nancy Normore                                               
APEX Geoscience - Philo Schoeman

Mayor thanked Latitude Uranium for making the site visit possible and the opportunity to see what exploration on site entails. Nancy gave a short presentation and also an update and scope of exploration for the rest 
of the Summer. Councillors asked if it will be possible to construct an ATV trail between Nutaaq Camp and the airstrip. Council was informed that a 2012 report did describe such a plan but due to very strict rules 
regarding land/tundra disturbance as per the current Land Use permit, such a trail will not be possible. Councillors were also concerned about the amount of noise generated by the helicopter in use between the 
airstrip and camp. Council was reminded that a full time Wildlife Observer is stationed in camp at all times and if caribou is approaching too close, flight mitigation is conducted by avoiding the caribou or stopping all 
flights until the caribou has moved away. Since no land disturbance is allowed, helicopter use is the only way to conduct Summer travel. Council expressed the need for a Community Rep/contact person position to be 
established to keep the community informed of plans and developments on the Angilak Project site. Council expressed great concern for future job opportunities in Baker Lake with the looming closure of the nearby 
Agnico mine. Latitude Uranium undertook to keep employing people from Baker Lake and also since employing people from Baker Lake during 2022 and 2023 were a very good experience.                                                                                                             

Sunday, Aug 6, 2023 Drew Heasman - Mayor, Richard Aksawnee, SAO Sheldon Dorey,  
HTO Rep Carmen Ikuutaq, Latitude Uranium - CEO John Jentz, VP - 
Nancy Normore

Bi-weekly update email regarding activities from Nutaaq Camp, Angilak Project. Mayor responded thanking Latitude Uranium for the update.



Saturday, Aug 19, 2023 Drew Heasman - Mayor, Richard Aksawnee, SAO Sheldon Dorey,  
HTO Rep Carmen Ikuutaq, Latitude Uranium - CEO John Jentz, VP - 
Nancy Normore

Bi-weekly update email regarding activities from Nutaaq Camp, Angilak Project. No response.

Tuesday, Sept 12, 2023 Drew Heasman - Mayor, Richard Aksawnee, SAO Sheldon Dorey,  
HTO Rep Carmen Ikuutaq, Latitude Uranium - CEO John Jentz, VP - 
Nancy Normore

Notice of Nutaaq Camp closure. No response.
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